MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMUNITY COMMTTEE

Minutes from meeting held on 17th August 2009 

Welcome 7.08 pm

Apologies: Robert Coombs MP, Brenton Curran, Andrew Whitbourne, Tracey Maguire.
Address to the meeting by Mayor Bob Graham who congratulated the residents and rate payer of Mannering Park on the formation of the Precinct.
Presentation by Dan Smith of the WSC strategic plan.
Minutes of the last meeting (7-07-09). Accepted by Trevor Wrightson, Seconded by Bart Vander Zee 
Business arising from previous meeting.  Nil.
Correspondence In;

1.        Commonwealth Bank account open and deposit & cheque books have arrived. 
2.       Email; from Robert Coombs office apology, unable to attend meeting 17-08-09.
3.       Telephone conversation from WSC to confirm WSC has approved formation of the Mannering Park Precinct Commitee. 
Correspondence Out;

1.       Letter; To Wyong Shire Council to inform the Public meeting recommended the formation of Mannering Park Precinct Committee.
2.       Letter to Robert Coombs MP thanking him for attending the Public Meeting 7-07-09.
3.       Letter to all community groups of Mannering Park to inform them of the formation of the Mannering Park Precinct formation.
4.       Letter to hall committee for hall booking of 3rd Monday in the month. 
5.       Email; and responses to secure website.
6.       Letter to Mannering Park Progress Association to attend Precinct Committee meetings as well as an invitation to participate in the Park Community Forum re; community web site.
7.       Email to WSC for listing on council’s web site.
8.       Letter of thanks to Mr Terry Gosling for his kind donation of a Cannon printer.
Correspondence was accepted Bob Newsome and seconded Helen Wrightson.
 
REPORTS 

Treasurer; Commonwealth Bank account opened.

 Opening balance is $300 (donation from Tracy Maguire).
Secretary; Post Office Box and Email address established.
Chairman; 
1.
 Formation of the community forum.


2
 Community Web Site. (www.manneringpark.nsw.au) now approved and allocated to Mannering Park.
Key Issues by Rob blanch is attached the summary of Key Issues was presented in print form.  accepted by Bob Newsome and seconded by Bart Vander Zee
 
 KEY ISSUES PRESENTATION.

Power Presentation by Rob Blanch of the progress of the filtering of Key Issues and how many of them align with WSC Strategic Vision for the future. Everyone attending the meeting received a graph and summary of the outcomes.
GENERAL BUSINESS

Thank you letter to be sent to Tracy Maguire for the $300 donation.
Motion from Cr Sue Wynn Seconded by Helen Wrightson.
Cr Sue Wynn reported that she had attended an on site meeting at the oval with WSC staff member Brett Sherar. The 2009/2010 Council Management Plan included the following works in Mannering Park. A change room/ shower/toilet block with canteen facilities located on the oval and also an additional pathway from the school. 

Cr Bill Symington in answer to a question explained the role of council by-laws officers in relation to law and order problems.
Meeting closed 9-02pm 
Supper and dialogue.


